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[bookmark: bmFirstPageTitle]Letter to Policy Maker
Leslie Peters, SNP
King University 
1350 King College Rd
Bristol, TN 37620

September 4, 2016

The Honorable Rusty Crowe
301 6th Avenue North
Suite 8 Legislative Plaza
Nashville, TN 37243

Dear Senator Crowe: 
[bookmark: C426177082175926I0T426177091435185][bookmark: C426177144907407I0T426177157986111]I am a Family Nurse Practitioner student at King University in Bristol, TN. I have been a Registered Nurse for fourteen years, the last ten years while living in Tennessee. During my masters’ level preparation to become a family nurse practitioner (aka advanced practice nurse), the issue of full practice authority has become more meaningful. I have witnessed first-hand the need for access to quality care in our community. Senate Bill 680/HB 456 is the full practice authority bill now assigned to the Health and Welfare Committee you chair. I am writing to you to request your support of this bill that will allow nurse practitioners to practice to their full education and training under the exclusive licensure authority of the state board of nursing ("FPA flyer," n.d.). By supporting this bill, you will be advocating to improve access to high-quality, cost-effective care for Tennesseans by allowing advanced practice nurses’ skills to be fully utilized and not contained by unnecessary restrictions ("FPA: What & Why," n.d.).
[bookmark: C426177455092593I0T426177470949074]Senator Crowe, I am certain that you would be hard pressed to find anyone you know, including yourself, that hasn’t come in contact with a Nurse Practitioner during times you or they have needed medical care. I’m sure you can think of quality care that you or friends or family have received at the hands of nurse practitioners. Nurses rank as the most honest and ethical profession for the 14th straight year (Jones & Phillips, 2015). The fact is, the field of mid-level providers is growing and that is a good thing, especially in Tennessee where there is a shortage of primary care providers ("FPA: What & Why," n.d.). Nurse Practitioners are vital to the primary care workforce because they work with underserved populations and in underserved areas at a greater rate than physician primary care providers ("FPA: What & Why," n.d.). 
[bookmark: C426177292245370I0T426177309953704][bookmark: _GoBack][bookmark: C426177292245370I0T426177314004630][bookmark: C426177369675926I0T426177417476852]The Institute of Medicines report brief “The Future of Nursing: focus on scope of practice” (2010) helps bring into light the impact the Affordable Care Act on our health care system. It urges that the transformation taking place will require a fundamental rethinking of the roles of many healthcare professionals to meet the demand for safe, quality, and affordable care (The future of nursing, 2010). Senate Bill 680 aims to improve access to SAFE care for Tennesseans by authorizing the board of nursing to issue a license to a nurse practitioner that meets expanded rigorous guidelines established by the board for qualifications, competencies, training, education, and experience. Currently, in Tennessee, advanced practice nurses practice under a restricted practice authority model ("FPA: What & Why," n.d.) which means that a nurse practitioner may prescribe and issue drugs under the supervision and control of a supervising physician (SB 680, 2015, para. 5). SB 680 will allow advanced practice nurses to enter into a collaborative agreement with one or more licensed physicians to establish a mutually agreed on plan for the oversight of prescribing (2015, para. 5) which will eliminate an unnecessary step for nurse practitioners providing care for Tennesseans, thus improving access to care. Finally, studies such as the Rand study of the Massachusetts healthcare system project cost savings if state regulations of nurse practitioners allow them to practice primary care to the full extent of their education and training. 
[bookmark: C426177082175926I0T426177774884259]	I appreciate you taking the time to read my letter. I hope that you will take a stance to support Senate Bill 680. Tennessee needs full practice authority for advanced practice nurses so that Tennesseans, who are routinely ranked among the lowest for health in national surveys, can move toward an improvement in health status ("FPA flyer," n.d., para. 3). Tennessee needs full practice authority so that its citizens have direct access to the full range of services that advanced practice nurses can offer at the point of care by removing the delays in care rooted in the dated regulations that require a physician signature ("FPA flyer," n.d., para. 3). Tennessee needs full practice authority to allow its citizens to see the healthcare provider of their choice and avoid the duplication of services and billing costs associated with physician oversight ("FPA flyer," n.d., para. 3). I urge you… please assist Tennessee in becoming the 20th state that has full practice authority for advanced practice nurses.

Thank you so much for your public service. 
Sincerely, 
Leslie Peters
lkpeters@student.king.edu
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